St Andrew’s Methodist Primary School
Headteacher’s Newsletter 
Summer Update 2018
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SUMMER FAIR
This year’s Summer Fair is on Saturday 16th June. Thank you to those who have already sent in contributions for the stalls- keep the goodies coming! If any parents/carers are able to offer help at the fair, please speak to Mrs Shepley in the school office.  We will be holding a non-uniform day on Friday 15th June asking for a contribution towards to the fair.
SPECIAL VISITORS

On 14th June, Salford’s two lead members for education, Councillors Walsh and Stone, have asked to visit St Andrew’s to congratulate us on our outstanding Ofsted inspection earlier in the school year. We look forward to welcoming them and giving them a grand tour!
STAFFING

As I informed you in my last newsletter, we must say a sad farewell to Grace Thomas, family support worker at the beginning of June. Grace has been an outstanding member of our staff team and I know parents, children and staff have found her to be an invaluable support and source of advice and information. I want to thank Grace, and wish her every success and happiness in her new role as an ordained priest in the Church of England- the community of Moss Side are very lucky to be welcoming her! Our new family support worker, Miss Jackson, is available and working hard to support our children and families. 
Welcome back to Miss Storey after her maternity leave. Miss Storey will be covering teachers’ PPA time for the remainder of the term.  Mrs Gomm and Miss Smith have shared the happy news that they are both expecting babies at the end of the summer. They will both commence their maternity leaves at the start of the autumn term. Governors have appointed a new teacher, Miss Bimson, who joins us in September.

The allocation of teachers for September reflects the above changes and is as follows;

Nursery: Mrs H Hall (Mon to Wed) and Mrs R Fortune (Thurs and Fri)
Reception: Miss K Storey
Year 1: Mrs J Dalton
Year 2: Mrs K Harrild
Year 3: Mrs G Blower
Year 4 Rainbows: Miss O Bimson
Year 4 Sunshines: Mrs K Bush
Year 5: Miss B Jones
Year 6: Mrs E Hodgkinson

PPA and DHT cover: Mr P Halstead

P.E. KITS.

Please ensure your child has their PE kit in school at all times, as there will be many outdoor sporting activities taking place this term.

Please remember that only black school shoes are acceptable footwear. Any child who wears inappropriate shoes will be asked to change into black PE pumps.
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HAIR

Please remember, we require all children with long hair to have it tied up neatly in a bobble. Long, flowing hair is not practical at school, as it gets in the way when children are working, falling into their eyes. It also makes it easier for any outbreaks of head lice to spread. Long hair that is neatly tied and clipped up looks much smarter and is much safer for P.E. Thank you for your co-operation with this.
Annual Reports
You will receive a detailed report from your child’s class teacher on Friday 6th July. Parents/Carers of Y6 children will be given KS2 SATs results as soon as they are available.
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Worsley Sports
The Worsley Sports’ Athletics competition was again well attended and represented by St Andrew’s children, staff and families. The sun shone brightly and all the children competed fairly, giving their absolute best. Well done to all who made it through to the finals amid very strong competition- we were very proud of each and every one of you!
A Year 5/6 Rounder’s Team competed with the ten other W.E.B schools at Broadoak Primary School. Although we did not win overall, we won some of our games and narrowly missed out in others- well done team!

 FINAL DIARY DATES FOR SUMMER TERM 2018

	11th June
	Phonics Screening Week

	14th June
	Y4 Trip Peak District

	14th June
	New Nursery Parents’ Meeting

	15th June
	Non-Uniform Day

	15th June
	Year 2 Worship

	16th June
	Summer Fair

	18th June
	Assessment Week

	22nd June
	Year 1 Worship

	26th June
	Y1/2 visit to Dunham Massey

	29th June
	Reception Worship

	29th June
	Year 3 visit to Brockhole

	3rd July
	EYFS visit to Smithills Farm

	3rd July
	Y5 visit to Tatton Park

	4th and 5th   July
	Harrop Fold Transition Days

	5th  July
	New Rec Parents Meeting 2.30pm

	6th July
	Reports out to parents

	9th July
	EYFS Sports’ Day

	10th July
	KS2 Sports’ Day

	11th July
	Y6 Leavers’ Event “Pirates of the Curry Bean!”

	12th July
	KS1 Sports’ Day

	16th July 
	Lledr Hall- Y6

	17th July
	Moving Up Morning

	19th July
	Talent Show

	20th July
	Achievement Assembly- Break Up


And Finally.
Let’s hope the sun shines over our events and into the summer holidays!

Yours sincerely,

Mrs. A. Barker (Headteacher)
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